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   Trestle Board

                  IMPORTANT DATES -2022
      Mon. July 4 - Independence Day
      Thur. July 14 - Stated Meeting
                              Hawaiian Shirt night 
      Thur. Aug. 11 - Stated Meeting
      Thur. Sept. 8 - Stated Meeting
      Sat. Sept. 10 - Grand Master’s one day class
      Sat, Sept. 17 - Fun Day at MAPS Museum
      Thur. Oct 13 - Stated Meeting
      Thur., Fri., Sat. Oct. 20,21,22- Fall Reunion
      Thur Nov. 10 - Special Stated Meeting honoring    		
	                   Valley Veterans
      Thur. Dec. 8 - Stated Meeting
       Thur. Jan. 12, 2023 - Stated Meeting
      Sat. Jan. 28, 2023 - Six Valley Day

                      ICE CREAM IS BACK
Brethren we missed you at the last meeting.  The pro-
gram was very informative.  The ice cream was very cold 
and the fellowship was warm.  Won’t you join us for our 
next meeting on  July 14th,  2022   

           MISSION STATEMENT FOR - NMJ
    •  Provide inspiration for our members’       		      	
       meaningful programs and degrees.
    •  Provide convenient opportunities for our 		       	
        members to enhance their lives. 
    •  Provide enjoyable programs and fellowship 		
       for our members. 

       July 14th STATED MEETING at 7:30PM 

            DINNER TIME: 6:30 pm  Cost is $15.00
                               MENU
                             •   Meatloaf

   		      •   Mashed Potato’s/ Gravy 
                            •   Apple Sauce
	                  •   Cake
		      •  Coffee & Ice Tea 

                   RESERVATIONS REQUIRED
              Contact VALLEY OFFICE - 330-455-2321
                  e-mail: valleyofcanton78@gmail.com
  DEADLINE FOR RESERVATION July 6 TH                               	
	             MEALS are CASH ONLY

The Canton Children’s Dyslexia Center will be host-
ing a book sale on Saturday, 30 July from 10am until 
2pm.  We have a store’s worth of books available in a 
wide range of genres; from history to classics to popu-
lar fiction.  Most books are priced at one dollar or less 
with reduced pricing available for books-by-the-box.  
The sale will be held at the Dyslexia Center located in 
the Canton Masonic Temple.  All proceeds benefit the 
Center!

             BREAKING NEWS
BREAKING NEWS: The Board of Trustees 
have voted to allow Business Casual Dress for 
the Stated Meetings beginning in May through 
September for the years of 2022 thru 2024.
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   SECRETARY COLUMN - ILL. JAMES G. FIDLER, 33°
Brethren,  with  Summer  upon us we  look  forward   to  celebrat-
ing  the  Fourth  of  July  and  recognizing  the  many  blessings  
we  enjoy  as  citizens  of this  free  and  beautiful  country.   As  we  
reflect  on  the  history  of  this  great  nation  we  are  ever  more  
cognizant  of the fact that  the  experiment  in  self-governance that 

 constitutional  republic  represents   has  been   guided  by  Divine  Providence   every step 
of the way.  The role played by Freemasons in the founding of this country is well docu-
mented.    And   the  fact  that  the   tenets  of  Freemasonry  informed the decision making  
process   of  this   country’s  leaders  for the  past  250  years  is  beyond dispute.   May it 
always be so.     
As always,  June was a busy month  for the  Valley  of Canton  and  Scottish  Rite  through-
out  Ohio.  On June 4  the  Annual  Session  of  the  Ohio  Council of Deliberation  ( OCD) 
was  hosted  by  the  Valley of  Cincinnati. The highlight  of  this event is the conferring  of 
Red Caps  upon  those  named  to  receive  the  Meritorious  Service  Award (MSA)  and 
the  announcement  of those  elected to receive this honor at the following  year’s  Session.   
Bro.  D.  Michael Reed and WB John P.  Markwood  III  received their  Red Caps  at a fine  
ceremony  attended  by  family  and friends,  while  it  was  announced   that   WB   Brad-
ley  R.  Harp  and  RWB  Brennan  Wallick   will receive this  prestigious  honor  at  the  
OCD  Session  in  Cleveland  on  June 3, 2023.  When  you  see these  four  distinguished  
Brethren  congratulate them and  thank  them  for their service to the Valley.    
Our  Stated  Meeting  on  June  9, 2022  featured  an  excellent  dinner  beforehand,  a  
superb  program on  Leadership presented  by  WB  Ty  Youngman,  and  delicious  ice  
cream  after  the  Meeting.   A  memorable  moment during the  Meeting  was  the  an-
nouncement  that,  due  to the  dedicated  efforts  of  Ill. Stephen P. Warren, 33°  and  his  
task  force,  the   Valley  of  Canton  has  achieved  a  perfect  score  of  100  points   in  the   
Northern  Masonic  Jurisdiction’s (NMJ)  Valley  of  Excellence  Program!  The  State  of  
Ohio  leads the  NMJ  in the  number  of  Valleys qualifying  for  the  Valley  of Excellence  
Award.    
A  tradition of the  Valley  which  has grown  stronger  each  year is  the  Valley’s   Abbott 
Scholarship/ CDC  Graduates  Night,  which this  year was held on Saturday  June 18.   On 
a memorable  evening   11  very deserving  young people  received  scholarships to pursue 
their education,  while  several  remarkable  graduates of the  Children’s  Dyslexia  Center  
were recognized.   
One week  later,  on   Saturday  June  25,  the  Valley  hosted  its  Annual  Service  Awards  
Banquet  honoring  those  Brethren  who  have  contributed  so  much  to  the  Valley  over  
many  years.  
The  Valley’s   efforts  to  recruit  and  retain  Members  are  spearheaded  by  the  imagina-
tive  and  tireless  activities  promoted   by  our  Membership  Chairman,   RWB   Daniel 
J. Schario,  Most Wise Master,  and  his  Ambassadors.   An  Out  of  Valley  Experience  
at Sebring  Lodge  on  June 23  brought in  12  new  Members   and  One  Day  Classes  
at  Canton  Lodge  #60  on  July 20   and  Tuscarawas #59  on  July  23  should  generate  
more  Petitions.
At the AASR, Valley of Canton Board of Trustees Meeting on June 6, 2022,   Ill.  Bros.  
David M. Hopkins and Michael E. Lengler were unanimously elected to serve another year 
as, respectively, Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Board of Trustees. While the Trustees 
and Officers of the Valley continue their efforts to plan and provide Inspirational, Conve-
nient and Enjoyable  events for all of the Valley’s members, no efforts can succeed without 
the enthusiastic support of all of us. Each of us has a responsibility to make others aware of 
the benefits of membership in “The Fraternity of Choice.” We know why we enjoy being in 
Scottish Rite, let’s not be hesitant about telling others.   
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              MEMBERSHIP 
 Brethren
We have now reached the month of July 
or the dog days of summer. This time of 
year we’ll be doing many duties around 
the house. Please keep safety in mind, 
take breaks often and drink plenty of 

water.
The Out of Valley Experiences (OVE) has yielded many 
new members for the Valley of Canton. The total this year 
is 27.
This includes the 12 new members from Sebring Lodge, 
who joined on June 23. The hard work of the ambassadors 
in setting up the OVEs has made my job a lot easier.
Membership, Membership; this is what we have heard for 
the last several years. To gain new members seemed like 
an impossible task. The Valley of Canton has risen to the 
task, as you can see in the above paragraph. The next step 
is to keep these new members engaged. You my brethren 
can help, as many of these new members are Brethren from 
your lodges. Call these Brethren a day or two ahead of time 
and invite them to a Valley meeting or better yet ask if they 
need a ride to the Valley meeting. Once they are in your car, 
start a conversation concerning the benefits of Scottish Rite 
Membership. Give these Brethren a heads up as to what 
takes place at a Stated Meeting. Remind them of   the din-
ner before, and the ice cream after, the Meeting.
Talk to them about the last two Valley outings, the Hall 
of Fame and Murder Mystery. These outings were for the 
whole family and at minimal cost.
Speaking of outings, on September 17, the Valley of 
Canton will be hosting an afternoon at the MAPS with 
a lunch provided by Charley Brown’s for a cost of 
$20 per family. There is nowhere you can take your family 
to lunch for $20, let alone a tour of a museum. Get your 
reservation in early.
 Have a safe summer  
Fraternally yours,
Daniel J. Schario
Membership Chairman

                            MSA Elect for 2023

Two Brethren of the Valley of Canton 
Elected to receive the Meritorious Service 
Award in 2023.
At the  124th Annual  Meeting of  the  Ohio 
Council of Deliberation  in Cincinnati, 
Ohio  on  June 4,2022,  two  Valley  Broth-
ers  were  Elected to receive the  Meritori-
ous Service Award in  Cleveland on  June 3, 
2023.     
WB Bradley R.  Harp   has   distinguished 
himself in Symbolic Lodge, York Rite and 
Scottish Rite Freemasonry for the past 20 
years.  He  has  served as  Worshipful Mas-
ter  of  Ebenezer  Lodge  #33 in Wooster 

Ohio  and  as  a  Presiding Officer of each of the three 
Wooster, Ohio  York Rite Bodies. He is a Knight of the York 
Cross of Honor, Ohio Priory.  
Since affiliating with the Valley of Canton in 2009 he has 
participated in all aspects of the Valley’s activities, includ-
ing Reunions, Stated Meetings and special events. His years 
as Thrice Potent Master of Emeth Lodge of Perfection were 
notable for innovative events for the membership and com-
munity.  Brad is an outstanding ritualist who continues to 
offer service to the Valley in any capacity he can. He and his 
Lady, Amy, reside in Wooster, Ohio.    
RWB  Brennan R. Wallick   has an impressive  record of 
service  as  Worshipful Master of  Cypress Lodge  #604        
( consolidated  into  Tuscarawas Lodge  #59)   and  to the  
Grand Lodge  of Ohio as  Past  District Education Officer,  
Past District Deputy Grand Master  and  Current  Grand  
Lodge  Education  and  Information Liaison for the 21st  
District.  
RWB Wallick has been active in Scottish Rite activities 
since joining the Valley of Canton in 2006. While progress-
ing through the Mystic Council Princes of Jerusalem line he 
handled administrative duties and participated in ritual work. 
As Sovereign Prince, he worked tirelessly to promote in-
novative events and programs both for the Brethren and the 
public.  He  remains active in the Valley through ritual work 
at Reunions  and his public service in helping the Valley sup-
port the work of outstanding charitable organizations such 
as  The Patriot Project reflects favorably upon Freemasonry.  
Brennan and his Lady, Brooke, reside in Strasburg, Ohio.

MSA pictures by Eric Muehlenbein and Daniel Schario
Graduation and Scholarship pictures by Bill Rodgers

                        JULY PROGRAM
The program for our July Meeting will be on  the MAPS 
Air & Military Museum located on the west side of the 
Akron-Canton Regional Airport in Green
The speaker will be Kim Kovesci, director of the Museum, 
who will talk about its history and what is available to see 
in the different exhibits 
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                                                       The Valley of Canton’s Newest MSAs for 2022

                                                             The new MSAs from all of the OHIO Valleys 

      RWB Eric Muehlenbein,  D. Michael Reed, MSA, WB. John P. Markwood, III, MSE, WB Ralph E. Lindeman MSA

WB Ralph Lindeman, MSA escorting WB John Markwood, 
III at the MSA ceremony

RWB Eric Muehlenbein escorting Bro.  D. Michael Reed at 
the MSA ceremony
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                                                              2022 Scholarship Awardees

Madison P. Brindack – She will be a junior at The Ohio State University majoring in An-
thropological Sciences. She is the daughter of Kenneth and Kelly Wright.

Kyle W. Edmunds; A graduate of North Ridgeville High School.  Kyle will be attending 
Lorain County Community College as a freshman majoring in Business.  He is the son of 
Melissa and William Edmunds and grandson of James T. Edmunds.

 Katherine M.  Feucht – She will be a junior at the University of Findlay majoring in Ani-
mal Science/Pre-Vet Biology.  She is the daughter of John and Michelle Feucht, II

 Rebecca L. Leipold; A graduate of Woodridge High school, Rebecca will be attending 
the University of Findlay as a freshman majoring in English Equestrian & Equine Business 
Mgt.  She is the daughter of Amanda and Andrew Leipold and granddaughter of Rick Miller, 
MSA.

Miranda L. Rambaud; She is a sophomore at Kent State University majoring in American 
Sign Language.  She is the daughter of Lisa and Dennis Rambaud and granddaughter of 
Thomas White, 33°.

 Jll A. Rimer – She is a Junior at Miami University majoring in Media and Communication.  
She is the daughter of Beth and Scott Rimer and Granddaughter of Thomas Hutchins, Sr, 

 Hannah N. Skropits – She will be a first year Masters at Mercyhurst University  majoring 
in Forensic Science. Hannah is the daughter of Amy and Robert Skropits
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There were 3 Abbott Scholarship Awardees who were unable to attend the Scholarship Dinner due to previous commit-
ments. 
Austin M. Rambaud; A graduate of Hoover High School. Austin will be attending Walsh University as a freshman and is 
undecided as major.  He is the son of Lisa and Dennis Rambaud and grandson of Thomas White, 33°.
Samuel J. Stillion; A graduate of Perry High School, Samuel will be attending the University of Akron as a freshman 
majoring in Intelligence Analyses.  He is the son of Melissa and Trevor Stillion and is the grandson of Daniel J. Schario.
James Watt, Jr.; He will be a junior at Bowling Green State University majoring in Education.  James is the son of James 
and Jennifer Watt and grandson of William Watt.

                      
                      The 2022 Graduates of the 
                       Children’s Learning Center
             Drew Ehmer - Dion & Christine
             Elizabeth Bartow - Dion & Christine
             Grace Renz - Jennifer & Dennis
             Izak Brenneman - Ryan & Aimee
             Jackson Graser - Jamie & Jennifer
             Karsen Farmer - Jared & Danielle
             Kyran Weir - Shannon McFee
             Malachi Bennett - Kristy & Michael
              Noah Renz - Jennifer & Dennis
             Riley Thomas - Steve & Dianne
             Tanner Wood - Katrina & Jacob Wood

    Children’s Learning Center Graduates in attendance at  	
     Graduation Dinner on June 18, 2022

 Riley Thomas - Parents are   	
  Steve and Dianne Thomas

Tanner Wood - Parents are    
Katrina and Jacob Wood

Isabelle Norris graduated from the Canton Children’s 
Dyslexia Center in 2016.  As a member of Earl S. Hollen 
Rainbow Assembly #97 in Ravenna, Ohio, “Belle” now 
serves as the Worthy Advisor.  She very much wanted to 
give back to the Center as a way of thanking the tutors 
who have helped her so much.  This year, Belle and her 
Assembly held a book drive, raising $197.50 towards the 
purchase of new books for our students.  Belle noted a par-
ticular interest in books from Henry “The Fonz” Winkler 
and Lin Oliver.  These books encourage children with dys-
lexia to read and write by relating fictional stories based on 
Winkler’s own experiences with dyslexia.  To learn more 
about the Canton Children’s Dyslexia Center, please email 
canton@cdcinc.org or call 330-456-6373 to set up a time to 
meet with a member of our staff or board of governors.

Casey A. Stadler; A graduate of Jackson High School, Casey will be attending Delta State 
University as a freshman majoring in Aviation Flight Operations and pursuing her pilot’s 
license.  She is the daughter of Cheryl and Craig Stadler and granddaughter of Thomas 
Oyster.

The Pie is back;   The Presiding Officers are bringing the 
PIE give away back beginning at the June Stated meeting.
For all the members who are new and those who have 
forgotten this is how the giveaway works.  A brother is 
asked by the TYLER to pick a number between 1 and 
whatever the last number is with a signature in the sign in 
book.  That person whose name is by that number wins the 
pie.  It is that simple, however the Tyler has to be able to 
read the signature.  If he can’t a new number is picked, so 
write legibly 
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          •	 Cleaning copper pots by cutting a lemon in half   	
	 and rubbing the cut side with salt until the salt 		
             sticks.  Rub the lemon onto the metal, rinse with 		
	 hot water and polish dry.
          •	 A few drops of lemon juice in outdoor house-paint 	
	 will keep insects away while you are painting and 	
	 until the paint dries.
          •	 To remove dried paint from glass, apply hot lemon 	
	 juice with a soft cloth.  Leave until nearly dry, and 	
	 then wipe off.
            MASONIC POLO SHIRTS ON SALE
The valley Store has a NEW supply of Masonic Shirts for 
sale: Blue Lodge; Scottish Rite, both 32° & 33°
Colors are Gray, Dark Blue, Red.
Size “M to XL-$25 ; 2XL-$28; 3XL-$30
See the Valley Office

            The Story of the Fourth of July
              The Declaration of Independence
We celebrate American Independence Day on the Fourth 
of July every year. We think of July 4, 1776, as a day that 
rep¬resents the Declaration of Independence and the birth 
of the United States of America as an independent nation.
But July 4, 1776 wasn’t the day that the Continental Con-
gress decided to declare independence (they did that on July 
2, 1776). It wasn’t the day we started the American Revolu-
tion either (that had happened back in April 1775).
And it wasn’t the day Thomas Jefferson wrote the first draft 
of the Declaration of Independence (that was in June 1776). 
Or the date on which the Declaration was delivered to Great 
Britain (that didn’t happen until November 1776). Or the 
date it was signed (that was August 2, 1776).
So what did happen on July 4, 1776?
The Continental Congress approved the final wording of 
the Declaration of Independence on July 4, 1776. They’d 
been working on it for a couple of days after the draft was 
sub¬mitted on July 2nd and finally agreed on all of the edits 
and changes.
July 4, 1776, became the date that was included on the 
Decla¬ration of Independence, and the fancy handwritten 
copy that was signed in August (the copy now displayed 
at the National Archives in Washington, D.C.) It’s also the 
date that was printed on the Dunlap Broadsides, the origi-
nal printed copies of the Declaration that were circulated 
throughout the new nation. So when people thought of the 
Declaration of Inde¬pendence, July 4, 1776 was the date 
they remembered.
In contrast, we celebrate Constitution Day on September 
17th of each year, the anniversary of the date the Con-
stitution was signed, not the anniversary of the date it 
was approved. If we’d followed this same approach for 
the Declaration of Independence we’d being celebrating 
Independence Day on August 2nd of each year, the day the 
Declaration of Indepen¬dence was signed!
How did the Fourth of July become a national holiday?
For the first 15 or 20 years after the Declaration was writ-
ten, people didn’t celebrate it much on any date. It was too 
new and too much else was happening in the young nation. 
By the 1790s, a time of bitter partisan conflicts, the Declara-
tion had become controversial. One party, the Democratic-
Republicans, admired Jefferson and the Declaration. But the 
other party, the Federalists, thought the Declaration was too 
French and too anti-British, which went against their current 
policies.
By 1817, John Adams complained in a letter that America 
seemed uninterested in its past. But that would soon change.

After the War of 1812, the Federalist party began to come 
apart and the new parties of the 1820s and 1830s all 
consid¬ered themselves inheritors of Jefferson and the 
Democratic-
Republicans. Printed copies of the Declaration began to 
cir¬culate again, all with the date July 4, 1776, listed at the 
top. The deaths of Thomas Jefferson and John Adams on 
July 4, 1826, may even have helped to promote the idea of 
July 4 as an important date to be celebrated.
Celebrations of the Fourth of July became more common as 
the years went on and in 1870, almost a hundred years after 
the Declaration was written, Congress first declared July 4 
to be a national holiday as part of a bill to officially recog-
nize several holidays, including Christmas. Further legisla-
tion about national holidays, including July 4, was passed 
in 1939 and 1941.

                      HOUSEHOLD USES OF SALT
         •	 Rub salt on fruit-stained clothes while still wet,  		
	 then put them in the wash
          •	 For mildew spots, rub in salt and some buttermilk, 	
	 then let them dry in the sun.
          •	 For split wine or fruit juice on a tablecloth, pour 		
	 salt on the spot immediately to absorb the stain
          •	 To restore some of the color to faded fabric, soak it 	
	 in a strong solution of salt and water.
          •	 Pour salt directly onto a grease spill and come back 	
	 to it later.
          •	 Sprinkle salt on carpets to dry out muddy footprints 	
	 before vacuuming.
          •	 Gargle with salt water (1/4 teaspoon salt to one cup 	
	 of water) to relieve a sore throat.
                  HOUSEHOLD USES FOR LEMONS
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           MERITORIOUS SERVICE AWARDEES
The MSA Club breakfast is held on the second Tuesday of 
the month for all MSA Awardees and guests at the Athens 
Restaurant located at 816 Harrison Ave SW, Canton, OH 
44706
The breakfast is open to all Scottish Rite members. Plan on 
attending the July 12th breakfast, you will have a good time. 

        July-12        September-13           Novemer-8
         Aug.-9           October-11             December-13
                              MSA Breakfast Club
Tuesday morning June 14th was a gloomy cloudy morning 
after a severe rain storm the night before. The temperature 
was around 70° and had the makings of being a humid day.  
We had 16 Masons that showed up for breakfast. There 
were 12 MSAs, which included our newest MSA, Michael 
Reed; two 33°s and 2 guests in attendance.
As you can expect with these many men, the conversation 
was well diverse as we had two big tables in the meeting 
room.  The food was excellent, coffee hot and in plenty 
supply.  Our waitress who is our official photographer did 
a good job in taking the group picture. She is a lot of fun, 
interacting with everyone.
The invitation to attend breakfast is open to all Scottish 
Rite members , so please plan on attending the group on 
July 12th,  you will be glad you did.

                           Fall 2022 Reunion
          251st Class Honoring David L. Detchon, 33°
Will be on Thursday, Friday and Saturday October 20, 21, 
&22, 2022.
The tentative schedule is:
             Thursday, October 20, 2022  7:00 PM
                        Officers and Candidates only
                        •   Candidate Orientation 
               Friday, October 21, 2022    
                       7:00 PM   Open
                       7:15 PM 4° Builder
                       8:00 PM  14° Grand Elect Mason

              Saturday, October 21, 2022
                       8:00 AM Candidates Report
                                Coffee & Doughnuts
                       9:00 AM Opening
                       9:05 AM 15° Knight of the East
                       10:00 AM  6° Master of the Brazen Serpent
				    (Video)
                                                Ladies Program
                        11:00 AM 32° Sublime Prince of the Royal                      	
	                                     Secret
                          1:00 PM  Dinner

    The group of MSAs and 33rds along with a couple of Scottish Rite guests at breakfast at Athens on Tuesday, June 14th
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                    “Treat others as equal and respect

                       divergent views.  Nothing is

                       impossible if you seek Divine

                       Guidance from our Heavenly Father,

                       Who alone lends the essential fiber

                         to this great nation.”

         George H. O’Brien, Jr. U.S. Marine Corps Medal of Honor

                   FAMILY FUN DAY AT THE
              MAPS Air and Military Museum
On Saturday September 17th, The Valley of Canton is spon-
soring a fun day at the MAPS Air and Military Museum. 
The museum holds more than 50 aircraft, most are on loan 
from the U.S. Air Force or Navy for restoration and many 
military items  from WWI through the Cold War. 
The cost is only $20.00 per Family of 4 (immediate only) 
or $10 for an individual.  The price covers a buffet lunch 
at 12 Noon in the 112th Fighter Squadron Banquet Center. 
After lunch, you can tour the Museum and its many aircraft 
and the Military exhibits at your leisure.  You then can then 
browse in the Souvenir shop at the end of the tour.
The Museum is located off SR241 on the west side of the 
Akron-Canton Regional Airport in Green.  The address is 
2260 International Pkwy, North Canton, OH 44720.

     Reservations are required by September 12th. 
                           NO Walk Ins Allowed.
     Reservations to the Valley Office:
                       Phone 330-455-2321
                       Email: valleyofcanton78@gmail.com 
     Make checks to AASR Valley of Canton
	                    836 Market Ave N
                                Canton, OH 44702

                      FAMILY FUN DAY AT THE
              MAPS AIR & MILITARY MUSEUM
      PRICE: $20.00 PER FAMILY OF 4
     NAME: _____________________________________
      Number attending: ______________
     Check #; ____________
      Make Check To: AASR Valley of Canton
     Mail To:  Valley of Canton Fun Day
                      836 Market Ave. N
                      Canton , OH, 44702

Have you ever wondered what happened to the 56 
men who signed the Declaration of Independence?
  •  Five signers were captured by the British as traitors and  	
     tortured before they died.
  •  Twelve had their homes ransacked and burned.
  •  Two lost their sons serving in the Revolutionary Army; 	
     another had two sons captured.
  •  Nine of the 56 fought and died from wounds or hard		
     ships of the Revolutionary War.
  •  Carter Braxton of Virginia, a wealthy planter and trader,  	
     saw his ships swept from the sea by the British Navy.  	
     He sold his home and properties to pay his debts, and 		
     died in rags.
  •  Thomas McKean was so hounded by the British that he	
       was forced to move his family almost constantly.  He 	
      served in the Congress without pay, and his family was 	
      kept in hiding.  His possessions were taken from him 	
      and poverty was his reward.
  •  Vandals or soldiers looted the properties of Dillery, 		
     Hall, Clymer, Walton, Gwinnett, Heyward, Ruttledge 		
     and Middleton.
  •  At the battle of Yorktown, Thomas Nelson, Jr .noted that 	
     the British General Cornwallis had taken over the Nel		
    son home for his headquarters.  He quietly urged General 	
 George Washington to open fire.  The home was destroyed,  	
    and Nelson died bankrupt.
  •  Francis Lewis had his home and properties destroyed.  	
     The British jailed his wife, and she died within a few 		
     months.
  •  John Hart was driven from his wife’s bedside, as she 		
     was dying.  Their 13 children fled for their lives.  His     	
     fields and his gristmill were laid to waste. For more than  	
     a year he lived in forests and caves, returning home to  	
     find his wife dead and his children vanished.

They signed and pledged their lives, their fortunes and their 
sacred honor. So take a few minutes while enjoying your 
Independence Day Holiday and silently thank these patri-
ots. It’s not much to ask for the price they paid.  Remem-
ber; freedom is never free.
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COME ONE -- COME ALL,   FAMILY AND FRIENDS

      Annual Corn Roast
        Tuesday August 16, 2022

Hosted by
Canton Commandery #38

Roasted Ears of Corn and Hot Dogs
All You Can Eat

     Beverage and Ice Cream   
$5.00 Donation

Time: 6:00 PM - all gone
Canton Masonic Temple
836 Market Ave. N.

Tickets Available at the door
    330-455-6300

                          



Jim Adkins
James W. Arnold
Donald Baad, 33°
Russell P. Bergert
Alfred M. Biller
George A. Boyle
James L. Branch
Gordon Broome

George Colley
James D. Cramblett, Jr.
David Dull
James Fugatt
Gary W. Guist
John L. Henning
William S. Herman
Clark C. Hoehn
Calvin E Hutto

Thomas Leetch
Ray McClelland, Sr.
Robert McNutt, 33°
Dale F. Mose
Theodore F. Novak
Arthur E. Overcasher
Thomas G. Piatt
Donald H. Ray
Ralph Rennie

                                       The following have been reported as Ill or Distressed

James M. Beck	                              Frank D. Moore                            James H. Spinks
James R. Darden, III                      Curtis L. Smith                             Frank E. Veney
Doyle L. Holloway		      Richard H. Smyser                      Bernard L. Warren

W. Larry Sears, MSA
Ronald Stack
William Steven
Patrick Supples
George J. Vagotis
Clyde H. Vickers, 33°
James D. Wrana
James D. Young
John Zancourides

The Grand Architect of the Universe has received the following into His Presence:
With sympathy and sorrow, we share in the loss of our brother

Our Father, our nation celebrates the birth of its freedom in 
this month.  May we, as free people, realize that brave men 
and women years ago resolved to be free and because of that 
we stand free today to work, to serve, to worship.  May we to-
gether, here, find greater plans for service to our organization 
because we are a free people.  Give us grace and strength to 
dignify our work for Thee.  We ask Thy continued protection. 

Amen

In memoriam 


